
St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
    

17th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 24 July 2022 
    
 
        Parish Administrator:         Fr Jiss Sunny  

          Office Hours:       Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
                       Phone:      (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
              Office Address:    Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6)  
        YOUNG  NSW  2594     
        
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  Eccl 1: 2, 2: 21-23; 
Col 3: 1-5, 9-11;  Lk 12: 13-21: 

MASS TIMES: 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sunday)
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
      
CHILDREN’S LITURGY: 4th Sunday during School term 
       (when advertised) 
 
WED:      NO Mass at 10-00am   
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
 
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
   
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

Prayers are requested for  Kelly Franks, Jennifer Sullivan 
(Sister of Bill Mainwaring) and Veronica Galvin who are not 
well at the moment. 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time,  

we have support in place if you need it. Please contact Di 
Franks ( 6343-2230 or 0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt  

(6343-1575 or 0419 440-692) if you or your family would like 
assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the church plus 

on the website each week.  
Please feel free to go to: cg.org.au/grenfell and  

download view. 

1ST & 2ND COLLECTION CHANGES 
 

Please be advised that we will no longer have the  
collection boxes, but will pass the collection bags around  

during Mass (after the Homily) for your  
donations to the First and Second Collections.  

 
Thank you for your generosity. 

RECENTLY DECEASED:   Kathleen Tomamichel  
(Mother of Margaret Baker and Helen McDonald),  
Rita Page, John Harveyson 

ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 24 JULY 2022 
 
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Glenys O’Connor 
 
COUNTERS:  Julie Finn, Mary Moffitt 
 
CLEANING:  Liz Carroll, Sharon Eppelstun, 
    Phillipa Baker 

ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 31 JULY 2022 
 
PRESIDER:  Sr Mary  
 
GOSPEL/REFL:  Mary Moffitt 
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers   
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Melissa Hotham 
 
COUNTERS:  Mary Moffitt and Terry Carroll 

SUNDAY COLLECTIONS 
 

The following information is designed to clarify our 
Sunday collections for parishioners.  

In future we will separate the two collections to make  
it easier to know which is which.  

The first collection will occur before the  
Offertory  and the second collection  

after Communion. 
 

1st Collection (Red bag): 
This money is used to support the salary of priests of  

the Archdiocese and is banked in the  
Archdiocesan account, then distributed to the priests. 

Money collected from Grenfell is credited towards  
our parish priest.  

Currently the amount collected throughout the Young 
Mission (Young, Boorowa, Grenfell) is not sufficient to 

support 2 priests. 
 

2nd Collection (Green bag):  
This money is used to support the parish through 
maintenance of the church,  purchase of necessary  
items for the parish, utilities such as electricity and  

water, rates, administration costs including the  
salary of our secretary in Young, car and phone  
costs for the priest and supply of another priest  

when necessary. 
 

 The most significant cost paid from the second  
collection is insurance of the church.  

 
We encourage parishioners to continue to give to both 

collections to ensure the future of our parish. 

CHURCH OPENING HOURS 
 

If you wish to pay a visit - St Joseph’s Church will 
be open daily from 10.00am – 4.00pm and  

following Mass on Sundays. 
 

Please keep the inside doors closed to  
prevent the pigeons paying a visit. 

DEBUTANTE BALL 
 

St Joseph’s Parish will be hosting a springtime 
Debutante Ball on Saturday evening, 17th  
September at the Grenfell Bowling Club. 

 
If you wish to assist with the organising committee, 

please contact Deidre Carroll on 6343-1574  
or (0403) 480-729. 

PRAYER FOR THE SECOND WORLD DAY FOR 
GRANDPARENTS AND THE ELDERLY 

(SUNDAY, 24TH JULY)  

 

I give thanks to you, Lord, for the blessing of a long life 

For, to those who take refuge in You,  

grant always to bear fruit. 

 

Forgive, O Lord, resignation and disillusionment, 

But forsake me not when my strength declines. 

 

Teach me to look with hope to the future you give me, 

To the mission you entrust to me  

and to sing your praises without end. 

 

Make me a tender craftsman of Your revolution, 

To guard with love my grandchildren  

and all the little ones who seek shelter in You. 

 

Protect, O Lord, Pope Francis and grant Thy Church 

To deliver the world from loneliness. 

Direct our steps in the way of peace.    

Amen. 

ECUMENICAL SERVICE 
Just a reminder the next Ecumenical Service will 
be on Sunday 31st July, hosted by the Salvation 
Army. This service will be held at 2.00pm, and a 

light afternoon tea will be provided afterwards. 

SACRAMENTAL NEWS FOR ST JOSEPH’S CHURCH,  
GRENFELL 

 
This year, St Joseph’s Parish will be celebrating the  

Sacraments of Reconciliation and  
First Holy Communion. 

 
The preparation will involve attendance for the  

candidate (and one parent) at four night meetings.  
These night meetings will take place on Wednesday 

evenings at 6 pm on the 10
th

, 17
th

, 24
th

 & 31
st

 of August. 
  

Year 4 students (or older) are eligible to join the  
Reconciliation and First Holy Communion preparation 

group. As books need to be ordered for both  
sacraments, could you please call or email the  

sacramental coordinator (Leslie King) and leave the 
name of your child and your contact details if you want 

your child to be included in this group. Phone: 
63431514 or Email: leslie.king@cg.catholic.edu.au 

 
Please pass this message on to anyone you  

think might have a child who is eligible  
to participate. 

 
I look forward to our first meeting together 

as we journey together in faith.  

ST JOSEPH’S PARISH STREET STALL 
 

Congratulations Terry Jones, winner of St Joseph’s  
Parish Street Stall Trailer Load of Wood Competition. 

Ticket Blue No C8 - drawn by Peter Keppie. 
Thanks to Neville Stokes for donating the wood and to 
those parishioners who cooked, donated, worked on the 

stall or assisted in anyway.  
Through your efforts a total of $1,393.65 was raised. 

Special thanks to the community for your  
outstanding support. 

mailto:leslie.king@cg.catholic.edu.au

